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LETTER FROM OUR PRESIDENT

This winter has brought frost and a good amount of snow! I hope

everyone has stayed cozy and warm but had a chance to experience

the rare snowstorm. We’re looking forward to a successful 2024

full of Timber Farms Civic Association events.

This year the Timber Farms Civic Association is looking for input

from the residents to better the events for everyone to attend. As

we transition from stalwarts running the association, the board

seeks refreshing ideas from everyone to make all our events a

success.

A survey is being drafted to solicit input regarding the 2024 Fall

Festival. We hope each household takes the time to provide

valuable insight. The survey will help the board members make

educated decisions to host a successful event.

Residents are encouraged to share their visions for any event as

well. In addition to seeking innovative event ideas, the association

is keen on fostering a sense of ownership among residents. The call

for input is an invitation for active participation, encouraging

residents to take pride in shaping the communal experiences that

define Timber Farms.

If you have not joined the Timber Farms Civic Association, please

consider joining us and helping bring fun activities to our lovely

neighborhood.

Pruthvish (Pru) Patel, President

Timber Farms Civic Association
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INFORMATION FROM COUNCILMAN 

TACKETT
Timber Farms Family,

I’d like to start by wishing everyone a safe and prosperous New

Year.

I wanted to provide you with a couple of projects in the area:

Regarding project # 20230158 at Old Baltimore Pike and Route

273, I’ve kept you updated on this project and will continue to do

so. To date, there has been no significant progress or movement

since the plan was filed. There are still requirements from DelDOT

to be met and building issues with the County to be resolved.

I also wanted to share some updates about the Girl Scout building.

As I’ve mentioned in previous newsletters, this property has been

up for sale. According to our records, it was sold on December

28th. The parcel is currently zoned for ‘Institutional Regional’ use.

This may include, but is not limited to libraries, museums, cultural

or arts centers, etc. These are only a few examples. At this point in

time, we have no further details regarding future plans and I have not

been contacted by either the Girl Scouts or other tenants for future

use.

If you have any questions or would like to request any updates

always reach out to me anytime.

Councilman David Tackett, 11th District

Office: 302-395-8351

Email: David.Tackett@newcastlede.gov

TIMBER FARMS MAINTENANCE 

CORPORATION

The newly elected Board of the Timber Farms Maintenance

Corporation met on December 11, 2023, to assign positions on the

Board. Rolf Joerger will continue as President and Architectural

Review Committee and will also take over the HOA managerial duties

previously carried out by Bob Oakes. William Johnson is Vice

President; Jennifer Hostetler is Secretary and Linda Olds is Treasurer.

The Board also includes members Annette Collier and Robert Neel.

The best way to reach out to the Board is by email

(timberfarmsmaintenance@gmail.com).

On January 22, the Board met for its annual budget meeting. Bob

Oakes, as former treasurer, reported that the Maintenance Corporation

spent $45,856 in 2023. This amount was lower than was expected

mainly due to no expenditures for snow removal and lower costs for

open space and landscaping maintenance than in previous years. The

Board is projecting expenditures for 2024 to be $65,893 mainly due to

expected higher costs for snow removal, tree service, and New Castle

County police patrols, as well as the replacement of the warped sign at

the entrance of the development and the addition of a new online HOA

platform. Although the projected amount is higher than our estimated

income for 2024, the Board decided to keep the 2024 assessment at the

same level of $195 as in 2023. The possible shortfall will be covered

by funds saved from last year.

The Board decided to sign up with an internet-based organization,

PayHOA, to facilitate assessment collection, communication and

bookkeeping. This platform relies extensively on email

communication. It is important for us to have up-to-date email

addresses (maximum two per residence). Please send an email to

timberfarmsmaintenance@gmail.com if you have never shared your

email address with us or if your current email address needs updating.

You should be receiving the 2024 assessment bill soon, and you will

have the option to pay on-line through the PayHOA platform (fees

apply) or, as in the past, by check.

Rolf Joerger, President

Timber Farms Maintenance Corporation

mailto:timberfarmsmaintenance@gmail.com


The Timber Farms Voice

THE OFFICER’S CORNER

Pruthvish (Pru) Patel, President

33 Anthony Dr

(410) 972-1545
president@timberfarmscivic.org

Elaine Little, Vice President

113 Woodland Rd

(302) 540-3665
Vice-president@timberfarmscivic.org

Linda Olds, Treasurer

405 Arrowood Lane

(562) 506-5410
secretary@timberfarmscivic.org

Linda Olds, Secretary

405 Arrowood Lane

(562) 506-5410
secretary@timberfarmscivic.org

Please send your $25 dues to:

TFCA, P.O. Box 489, Bear, DE 19701

Email: Timberfarmscivic@aol.com

Website: www.timberfarmscivic.org

If you aren’t one of the 400 residents of Timber Farms who have

already provided us with their email address, please do so. It is the

surest way to receive timely, updated information which affects

you. (We will not sell or share your email address.) Please email

us your email address today to timberfarmscivic@aol.com.
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INFORMATION FROM SENATOR TOWNSEND

Planned Activities for 2024:

Feb 1 Start of Civic Assoc Membership Drive

Feb Newsletter – Timber Farms Voice

Mar 30 (Sat) Annual Easter Egg Hunt

Apr 27 (Sat) Energize Delaware Workshop

May 15 (May & June) Graduation Notices on

Bulletin Board

May 18 (Sat) Community Spring Yard Sale

May Newsletter – Timber Farms Voice

Aug Newsletter – Timber Farms Voice

Sept TBD 29th Annual Fall Festival*

Oct 5 (Sat) Community Fall Yard Sale

Oct 17 (Thurs) Joint Civic / Maintenance General

Meeting, Thurgood Marshall School

Oct 26 (Sat) 30th Annual Halloween Parade

Nov 12 (Tues) Civic Assoc General Meeting &

Elections for President & Secretary,

Thurgood Marshall School

Nov Newsletter – Timber Farms Voice

Dec (3rd – 4th week) Judging of the Holiday

Decorated Homes*

*The Annual Fall Festival & the Judging of the Holiday

Decorated Homes are for 2024 paid TFCA members only.

New This Year! On Sat, April 27, from 10:30 - 12:30 pm, we

will host an Energize Delaware Workshop at the Bear Library.

Energize Delaware is a non-profit organization that helps

residents save money through clean energy & energy efficiency

& provides energy education programs. This workshop will

provide our residents interested in saving energy with information

about DIY energy conservation measures & tips for the

household, provide information about energy-saving

resources/programs, and information about available rebates for

energy efficient home improvements. Watch for information on

this workshop. Registration will be required.

Thank you for your support over the years. We are looking

forward to an exciting 2024! TFCA -- serving the community for

the past 32 years!

It’s another exciting year as February begins the 2024 Annual

Membership Drive for the Timber Farms Civic Association!

Thanks to all of our Timber Farms families who were members

last year. We once again ask you to join us as a member of our

association this year. Your membership supports our annual

neighborhood events (Easter egg hunt, neighborhood yard sales,

annual fall festival, Halloween parade, and holiday home

decorating contest), quarterly Timber Farms Voice newsletters,

and our web site and email communications.

Annual dues are only $25 per household. Please consider an extra

donation to help us with rising costs. You can find the

membership form on our website: www.timberfarmscivic,org.

We can contact you with community news and event reminders if

you include your email address. We thank you for your past

support and once again we hope you will join us in 2024.

TIMBER FARMS CIVIC ASSOCIATION

Dear Neighbors,

I hope this newsletter finds you well and warm as winter moves along.

I have a few quick updates from the State level. I continue to work

with DelDOT on modifications to the traffic signals at the entrance to

our neighborhood. I appreciate those residents who have emailed me

to share specific examples (including days and times) of the lights not

functioning properly, such as the sensors not identifying cars waiting

to turn left from OBP into Timber Farms. I hope by the time this

newsletter reaches you that we have fixed all issues, but please never

hesitate to email or call me with input.

The consistency of high-volume precipitation events continues to

reveal drainage issues in our area. If you are experiencing drainage

issues, please contact me. Remediation time can range from just a

few months for a simple project to 1-2 years or more for more

complex or high-dollar projects. We are trying to stay on top of this

issues, albeit with limited funding and with increasing stress on

drainage systems as the frequency and intensity of high-volume rain

events increase.

All major road construction has now been completed in our immediate

area, including the repaving of OBP. In certain areas, permanent

striping will be finalized once warmer weather arrives. A bit further

away, the project at OBP and 896 will continue for some time. But

hopefully closer to home, traffic moves smoothly and safely. Please

be sure to focus on the road and not smartphones, and please drive

slowly and safely inside the neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Bryan Townsend

bryan.townsend@delaware.gov

302-709-1516

mailto:president@timberfarmscivic.org
mailto:Vice-president@timberfarmscivic.org
mailto:secretary@timberfarmscivic.org
mailto:Vice-president@timberfarmscivic.org
mailto:Timberfarmscivic@aol.com
http://www.timberfarmscivic.org/
http://www.timberfarmscivic,org/
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CLASSIFIED ADS
FREE to members of the civic association and their businesses; all others may place ad for $6.00.
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It’s still possible to get some snow in March, so if we do and you need

help with snow shoveling, here are some teens and young adults to call:

❖ Maurice Wright, 156 Woodland Rd; (302) 685-8006; 

flash2reece@gmail.com; Father Maurice (302) 465-5238; no set price, 

accepting donations towards college fund

❖ Ryan Thompson, 153 Woodland Rd; (302) 229-1994

❖ Daniel Hague, 517 W Hummock Ln; (856) 405-5193 (Jen) and (856) 

340-8698 (Dan Sr.); JLHague@comcast.net

❖ Liam Dallas, 504 W Hummock Ln; (302) 668-8773

❖ Tom is available for snow shoveling this winter, yard work, and some 

landscaping; his contact number is (302) 593-7803

Affordable alteration contact: Jayshree Sheth (302) 250-4397 

• any saree to add fol/stitching • any dress/chudidar stitching • any pant 

stitching • need to add/remove sleeves on dress • anything else just call

A Family Affair Tent & Party Rentals (Timber Farms resident), Weddings, 

Graduations, Birthday Parties, Reunions; (302) 733-0408

Healing Touch Energy Therapy: Great for pain management, relaxation, 

stress reduction, reducing anxiety/depression, strengthening the immune 

system, enhancing recovery from surgery, supporting cancer care, easing 

acute & chronic conditions, etc.  Reasonable rates, flexible hours, Call 

Judie Rodgers, HTPA, (302) 273-2447

Empowered Beauty, Healthy Living. I help women create a lifestyle that 

improves their overall health, so they feel beautiful in their skin and 

empowered to be their best self. We have high performing products made 

with safer ingredients. Visit www.beautycounter.com/jenniferjohnson4 or 

call/text (407) 230-3349. Follow me on Facebook at 

@Empoweredbeautyhealthyliving.

Professional voice over actor.  Can deliver deep, sincere tones; fun, cartoon-

like voices; accents; impersonations.  Can read commercial and narrative 

copy.  MFA in Theater.  Experience as a planetarium lecturer.  Please check 

out my demo at www.outsidevoicebox.com (503) 539-9551

I have a new Nail business - Contact Neema Sheth (704) 287-1703 

www.COLORSTREET.com/neemasheth Each pack is $ 12 each

If you need help to upgrade your computer, or recover data from an old 

device please reach out to me at (516) 236-0859.  (Timber Farms Resident)

Evergreen Waste Services are offering Timber Farms residents a special offer. 

Weekly Trash & Recycle Collection on Tuesdays. Because we are the #1 trash 

collector in Timber Farms, we can offer you a great price: $25.00 per 

month. Call Evergreen now, (302) 635-7055, to start taking advantage of these 

discounted services for Timber Farms Residents.

Legal Services:  Stephanie Emmanuel-DeLuna, Esq. Legal representation in 

the areas of domestic/family law, personal injury, workers compensation, small 

business law, immigration, and wills/probate Stephanie@thecastrofirm.com

In need of calligraphy services for weddings, gifts, or decor? Search “Katelyn’s 

Calligraphy and More” on Facebook or call Katelyn at (302) 584-4339 for 

more information.

Rising Hope Therapy provides mental health services to adolescents, individual 

adults, couples & families.  We provide a supportive and non-judgmental 

environment where clients can identify, explore and begin to overcome various 

life struggles.  If you would like more information or to schedule an initial 

session please visit our website and/or contact us: 

www.risinghopetherapy.com; Admin@risinghopetherapy.com; (302) 273-3194

Shola Coker Phillip, Realtor/Home Designer, REMAX Associates, 668 

Yorklyn Road, Hockessin, DE 19707. www.sholasellshomes.com, Cell: (302) 

563-3784, Office: (302) 234-3800, efax: (877) 408-7952

Chiropractor - Dr. Anthony Giantinoto. Conveniently located for Timber Farms 

Residents in the Commonwealth Building of the University Office Plaza - 260 

Chapman Rd, STE 104E. Private health insurance accepted as well as Medicare 

and Medicaid. Call us at (302) 294-1832, or find us online at 302relief.com.

Made By McFadden My name is Brittany McFadden and I have turned a hobby 

into making gifts for others. I make various baby items - blankets, bibs, 

swaddles, and onesies, as well as headbands for your mask, regular headbands, 

rag quilts and scarves. You can contact me on Facebook, Instagram 

@madebymcfadden or Etsy 

https://www.etsy.com/shop/MadeByMcFadden?ref=search_shop_redirect
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Timber Farms Civic Association 

P.O. Box 489

Bear, DE 19701

mailto:JLHague@comcast.net
mailto:Stephanie@thecastrofirm.com
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